
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council Regular Session MEETING DATE: May 2, 2023 

FROM: Steve Thomas 

SUBJECT: Council approval to purchase a new grapple truck to replace truck #702 from Peterson 

Industries under Sourcewell contract # 040621-PII in the amount of $203,438.77. 
 

BACKGROUND 

The City Council approved the purchase of a new grapple truck in the solid waste CIP budget for FY 

2024 at the amount of $160,000.00.  The price for the new grapple truck is now $203,438.77 which is 

over budget of $43,438.77.  Council had also approved the purchase of one new Garbage truck in the 

amount of $180,000.00 and staff has decided to push the new garbage truck back one more year because 

the back up we have now is still in good shape and can make another couple years as a backup. So, staff 

would like to use $43,438.77 from the budgeted amount for the garbage truck to make up the difference 

for the new grapple truck. 

This truck is being purchased through a Sourcewell contract # 040621-PII from Peterson Industries.  

The old truck will be surplused and disposed of in the best interest of the City. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

404-3034-500-6400 in the amount of $203,438.77 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve purchase of a new grapple truck to replace truck #702 from Peterson Industries under 

Sourcewell contract # 040621-PII in the amount of $203,438.77, and approve the surplus of truck #702 

upon receipt of the new grapple truck, to be disposed of in the best interest of the City. 
 


